Town Board Meeting April 17, 2018 Following the Annual Meeting Bradley Town Hall

Chairperson Kevin Koth called the meeting to order immediately following the annual meeting. Supervisors Joan Hilgendorf, Robert Eisenman and Bill Jelinek were present.

The Treasurer's report was presented as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund-\$107,882.16 Equipment Fund - \$159,607.03; General Savings Account - \$275,475.16; Checking Account - \$145,384.52; Cemetery Fund - \$117,887.32; Re-Evaluation - \$30,000.00 and Greenwood Cemetery CD - \$12,393.49.

Minutes of previous meeting: March 12, 2018 Hilgendorf/Eisenman motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0

Clerk's Business:

- A. Payment of vouchers #5013 through #5045 Hilgendorf/Jelinek motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0
- B. Operators license for Dakota Cole, Danielle Stelzer, Dennis Laurent and Amber Ames, Hilgendorf/Koth motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0

Out lot correction for property on Hwy 8 per request of DOT Hilgendorf/Koth motion to approve resolution #1-18. Motion passed 4-0

Koth/Jelinek motion to approve American Asphalt to blacktop Hagar, Lamar, Klade, Crystal Lake, Honeymoon Bay, and Sheldon Roads; Wolf & Terrace View Roads under the TRIPS program in the amount of \$176,359.68. Motion passed 4-0

Eisenman/Hilgendorf motion to approve Pitlick & Wick to pulverize Hagar, Lamar, Klade, Crystal Lake, Honeymoon Bay, and Sheldon Roads; Wolf & Terrace View Roads under the TRIPS program in the amount of \$10,122.75.

Motion passed 4-0

Hilgendorf/Koth motion to approve Superior Sealers, LLC to do routing/crack filling on various town roads per contract in the amount of \$31,415.00. Motion passed 4-0

Koth/Jelinek motion to approve Arnott Trucking, Inc. in the amount of \$11,500.00 for the grubbing to be completed on Lamar Road, Short Road, Greenwood Road and the end of Hagar Road. Motion passed 4-0

Waste/Recycling Site: Yard waste drop-off is on hold at this time due to the weather. One worker at the waste/recycling site seems to be working just fine.

Cemetery Report: Supervisor Jelinek reported that clean-up at Greenwood Cemetery is on hold due to the weather.

Parks Report: Park clean-up is on hold due to the weather. It was noted that Super Saturday will be held at Kahle Park again this year on June 23rd & 24th.

Property Connections is still delinquent on their payments. A letter will be mailed tomorrow certified to them requesting payment before we get an attorney involved again.

Plan Commission: There will be a public hearing on Monday, May 14th at 5:15pm to hear the request of Joe Henrichs to rezone parcel #04.03506.001.003.01.01 on County Hwy L from Rural Residential 1 to Crossroads Mixed Use. The next plan commission meeting is scheduled for April 23, 2018 at 6:30pm.

Road Report: Any work that would need to be done on Belliveau Road is on hold at this time due to the bridge being posted on Hwy E.

Other business not requiring board action: None

As there was no other business the meeting was adjourned at 6:48PM.

Kari Kiser-Clerk